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February 15, 2012
Mr. Ray Simpkins

2351 Beavercreek Road

Piketon, Ohio 45661

Dear Mr. Simpkins:

Thank you for contacting the Ohio Department of Transportation – District 9 and meeting with members of the District 9 staff regarding the relocation project at state Route 220 and County Road 81 (Schuster Road) that is under way in Pike County. Following your meeting of January 27, 2012, our Traffic Engineering Department conducted a field review and in-house studies of this project to address your concerns regarding speed, sight distance and signing in the general area of the relocated route. 
In their examination of the route and proposed changes, the district’s Traffic Engineering Department measured the Intersection Sight Distance (ISD) for traffic at the intersection of S.R. 220 and County Road 116 (Beaver Creek Road). In comparing measurements to the project plans and design standards, they found that the intersection meets ISD requirements and there to be no deficiencies for either east or westbound traffic for vehicles as designed. 
Our staff also examined the intersection for a reduced speed limit on S.R. 220 between County Road 78 (Zahn’s Corner Road) and S.R. 32. Since the project has not been completed and traffic patterns have not been fully realized, there isn’t enough data available to conduct a complete speed study and the existing information proves inconclusive. However, based on route conditions, highway development and characteristics, it does not appear that this location will immediately warrant a reduced speed limit once the project is completed.

In addition to these features, our traffic department reviewed the installation of flashing beacons or lights on the school zone speed limit signs that have been installed at Zahn’s Corner Middle School. Although the existing and planned safety devices for the school zone conform to state standards, school districts may choose to install flashing beacons onto the restricted speed limit signs. As such, we have corresponded with the administration of Scioto Valley Local School District to make them aware of the changes that are in place and ascertain if the district would like to proceed with the installation of flashing beacons.
Although we do not propose to make any changes to S.R. 220 at this time, we have included additional safety features in the current project, and we will monitor the intersection closely through the remainder of construction and following its completion to determine if any changes are warranted. Again, we thank you for contacting us, and we appreciate your interest in traffic and highway safety in Pike County. Please contact our offices again if you should have other questions or need additional information. 

Sincerely,

Vaughn E. Wilson, P.E.
District Deputy Director
Cc: G. Baird, P. Wetzel, J. Phillips, T. Huff, J. Setty, V. Picciano, D. Beekman
www.Transportation.Ohio.Gov/Dist9
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